
Minutes of runLawrence meeting, March 2, 2025 
 
Present:  Janet Huchingson, John Huchingson, Doug Hewitt, Gene Wee, Dee Boeck, Kristen Wiens, 
Heather Krase-Minnick, Molly Wood, Kent McDonald, Annette McDonald, Becky McClure, Becca 
Munro, Tom Stone 
 
Meeting was called to order by President Molly.  The January meeting minutes were reviewed (we 
did not meet in February).  Becky moved that they be accepted as presented, John seconded and 
no one objected. 
 
Gene gave the Treasurer's report.  He indicated all beneficiaries from the Thanksgiving Day 5K have 
received their donations and all expenses from same have been paid.  Annual dues and fees to 
RRCA have also been paid. The run was a big success again and we have a good balance from 
which to start this year's event.  He also noted that we should be receiving our grant from 
Unmistakably Lawrence soon.  Heather moved and Tom seconded that the treasurer's report be 
accepted.  No objections. 
 
Gene has been doing a little scouting around for the swag for this year's event and passed around 
some samples of embroidered stocking caps, beanies and cuffed beanies.  It was agreed that the 
embroidery is very nice but we would like a little higher quality product than the sample head 
wear.  More research will be done. 
 
Dee announced that she has been working with the Woodlawn PTO President to ensure that we 
have medical personnel on site for the 2025 5K. 
 
It was noted that the RRCA National Convention is in Minneapolis in April and the club would like to 
send one or two members.  So far, no one has committed. 
 
When asked to talk about any running activities club members might have been involved in 
recently, it was noted that Becky and Doug ran in the recent Shamrock Shuffle which they indicated 
was a very well organized event.  
 
Becca noted that she is in charge of setting up a "Girls on the Run" chapter at Cordley School. 
 
The next meeting was set for April 13 at 4 pm in the same Sunflower location and the meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
Submitted by, 
Dee Boeck 
Secretary 
 


